一橋寮及び国際交流会館留学生宿舎における次年度の入居について

平素は、小平国際学生宿舎(正式名称:一橋寮)及び国立国際交流会館(正式名称:国際交流会館留学生宿舎)の運営にご協力いただき、誠にありがとうございます。

ー橋寮及び国際交流会館留学生宿舎においては、これまでに居住者の皆様から多くのご意見をいただいていることもあり、老朽化が進んだ居室の改修作業を進めております。

この改修作業により、平成31年4月の入居者募集においては、入居可能戸数が大幅に減少する 見込みとなっており、入居期限が平成31年3月までの入居者においては、同年4月以降も国際学 生宿舎に引き続き入居することが大変困難な状況が予想されます。つきましては、入居期限後の住 居が見つからないという事態を避けるため、前もって年内を目途に国際学生宿舎以外の住居につい て、各自で計画的に検討・準備を進めて頂きますようお願いいたします。

また、民間アパート等の案内を下記のページで行っているほか、一橋大学生協主催による第二回 不動産相談会を開催できるよう計画しておりますので、こちらも是非ご利用ください。

【民間アパート案内ページ URL】

http://international.hit-u.ac.jp/jp/curr/accom/apartment.html

なお、改修の進捗状況により平成 31 年 4 月以降に追加で若干名の入居者募集を行うことも検討しておりますが、追加分の入居の時期は未定です。

ご不便をおかけいたしますが、何卒ご理解とご協力のほどよろしくお願いいたします。

以上

一橋大学学務部学生支援課

【問い合わせ先】

一橋大学学務部学生支援課宿舎管理係

TEL: 042-580-8141/8164

E-mail: stu-ry.g@dm.hit-u.ac.jp

Dear Residents of Ikkyo-ryo and Kunitachi International House

Information about next application for Ikkyo-ryo and Kunitachi International House

Thank you for your continued cooperation of the Ikkyo-ryo and Kunitachi International House.

In international student residence halls, we have received many opinions from residents thus

far, and we are currently working on renovating the aged room.

As a result of this renovation work, we estimate rapid decrease of available rooms. For those

whose tenancy deadline is March 2019, it is expected to be very difficult for you to extend your

occupancy period in the international student residence halls. Therefore, in order to avoid

situations where you cannot find the residence after the tenancy deadline, we would like you to

plan and consider preparations in advance for residence other than the international student

residence halls.

In addition to providing information about off-campus apartments on the website below, we

are planning to organize a housing fair by Hitotsubashi University Coop.

(Information for off-campus apartments)

http://international.hit-u.ac.jp/jp/curr/accom/apartment.html

Depending on the progression of renovation, we may open application for some additional

residents after April, 2019, however, the timing of the additional occupancy is undecided.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Student Support Division

[Contact information]

Student Support Division,

Accommodation Unit

TEL: 042-580-8141/8164

E-mail: stu-ry.g@dm.hit-u.ac.jp